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Sunday School at 9:45 each Sunday 

Children’s Fun Night :  Come join us on Saturday 
August 25th, 5 - 8 p.m., for Children's Fun Night. 
We will have hot dogs and hamburgers, good old 
fashioned games, and a gospel message. Ages Pre-
school through 5th grade. 
 
Community Union Music Service:  August 26, 7 p.m., at  
Randolph Memorial Baptist Church. 
Please come out and be inspired by the many voices  
from the congregations in our community present this  
annual night of music and fellowship. 
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August 5 Holy Communion              “What is Communion?" ”                      Luke 22:14-23 

August 13        “Branded”              Isaiah 6:1- 8 

August 20        “Body Life”       Romans 12:1-8 

August 27           “The Service on Service”      G alatians 5:13  

 
 

Pastor Mark's blog site can be found 
at www.inquiry4today.com  
 
If you or someone in your family is 
hospitalized or sick and you want the 
pastor to visit or call, please contact 
the church office at 929-3200 or     
office@amelonumc.com or contact the 
pastor directly at 434-851-2355 or 
marktinsley@vaumc.org . 

 

MOVIE NIGHT 
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Outdoor Theater 
On the back lawn 
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A quirky comedy that tugs at 
the heart . 
It’s a Blast 

Hope to see you there. 

School Supplies:  Beginning Sunday, August 12, through September 2 we will be collecting 
school supplies for local schools. Items include paper, pencils, book bags, etc.  A complete 
list can be found at Wal-Mart. If you prefer to give money, a small box to receive that dona-
tion will be near the large collection box in the narthex. If you have  questions please contact 
Mike Ogden at 660-6429.  
 
Blessing of Children and Backpacks: Sunday, August 19, during the second worship service  
(10:53 a.m.) as children prepare to return to school. Children are encouraged to attend the  
second service that Sunday.  
 
TLC Chapel: August 22. 9:05 a.m. Living History with Pastor Mark.  Communion will be included and  
everyone is invited. 

 

Church Staff 
 

Pastor   
Rev. Dr. Mark A. Tinsley 
 
 

Director of Music 
Herb Chamberlain 
 
 

TLC Director 
Teresa Loving 
 
 

Administrative Assistant 
Mary McCarthy  
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 As we begin our new season together, I want to first of all express my gratitude to the members of 
Amelon United Methodist Church for being such a loving and warm congregation of believers.  My fam-
ily and I have very much enjoyed our first few weeks with the church and look forward to many years of 
great ministry with you.  However, we have a lot of work to do.  First, we must minister to those in our 
congregation, especially the folks who are sick and homebound.  We'll be looking at ways to sustain the 
good things we do in this regard along with some ways to improve in areas where we may be falling 
short.  Secondly, we want to find different methods of reaching out to the local community in love and 
service.  We already have some wonderful events planned for the year and will continue to look for other 
means of spreading the Good News to those around us.  Finally, we will be exploring different means of 
growing our congregation.  This is a difficult task in the current day and age when church attendance is 
not a social priority; however, with continued patience, persistence, love, and goodwill, I am confident 
that the community will respond.   
 What I ask of you, the Amelon congregation, is continued support for our ministry leaders, sustained 
commitment to our evangelistic mandate, prayer that God will give us a "fire" that cannot be quenched, 
and patience as we simultaneously work hard to fulfill God's call for our church and wait on God to re-
spond in his good timing. 
 May God bless each of you.  I am confident great things will happen in the years to come! 
 

               Pastor Mark 

 

Long-term Prayer Concerns:   Pray for our ministry at Amelon UMC. 
 

Ruth May, Betty Reed, Jesse Staton, Genevieve Hudnall, Ben Payne, Linda Neighbors Maddox, Ronnie 
& Gail Sims, Sammie Stinson, Frances Dalton, Betty Myles, Dawn Fesler, Phil Brown, Sam Cunning-
ham, Imogene Tyree, June Campbell, Steven Wood, Elva Banton, Marilyn & Joe Mathews, Lawrence 
Cooper, Linwood and Judy Morris, Tony C. Cash, Jody Choberka  
Pray for others who have been on our prayer lists as they continue their journey to healing and wholeness. 
 

Prayer Concerns:  Please call the church office if you have changes or updates in the prayer concerns in 
the bulletin or newsletter.  
 

Prayer Chain contact person is Barbara Weatherman whose phone number is 434-929-
1180.  Her email address is:  brw160@yahoo.com    

Amelon United Methodist Women 
 Lots to do!  The AUMW met on July 9. We talked about our future plans for the rest of the year.  
“Outreach” was our main topic and we discussed how we can reach out to our community and the Vir-
ginia Conference for the next year.  Our ladies are still visiting our homebound members and giving out 
our beautiful blankets.  We discussed singing in Nov/Dec at some of our nursing homes.  Ruth is still 
making those wonderful hats for the children’s cancer center.  We would love for some of you ladies to 
join us.  Our next meeting will be August 13 at 6:30 p.m.  Some topics we will be discussing are the Ba-
zaar and other outreach projects.  Please join us for some wonderful fellowship.  See you on August 13 at 
6:30 p.m.   
        Melodie Cooper 
        AUMW treasurer 
P.S. Thank you Julie Cooper for the wonderful strawberry cake. 
 

I John 4:12:  For though we have never seen God, when we love each other, God lives 
in us and His love within us grows ever stronger. 



 

 
 

Forward Focused 
 

“Brethren, I do not count myself to have apprehended,  
But one thing I do, forgetting those things which are behind  

and reaching forward to those things which are ahead, 
I press toward the goal for the prize  

of the upward call of God which is in Christ Jesus”. 
Philippians 3:13-14  

 

 Do you know the one thing that you have that can grip you so tight that it can stop you from taking 
one step forward?  It is your past. We can fall into the trap of being so focused on the past that the for-
ward-focused goal that God has placed before us is not in our view.  
 The key to letting go of the past is forgiveness and re-focusing on what lies ahead. In doing so, we 
press forward. We focus on God and what God has for us. We serve and step up to the challenges that are 
part of us growing in our journey of faith. God is faithful and He will give us what we need to face chal-
lenges triumphantly.  
 God calls us to be forward-focused and to press forward. 
 

                                                                      In His Care, 
                                                               Caroll Stinnette, Lay leader 

 

All God’s People in  
All Places,  
And in  
All Times,  
Are Called to Love  
And to Serve.  
 Ministry of the Laity  

 

Amelon UMC Facebook page and our updated website:  Check in with us every week to keep up with 
church events, changes in schedule, sermon topics and other happenings. We are always looking for pic-
tures and updates from our members.  Just share it or drop us a private message.       Thank you to Julie 
Foster (Facebook) and Linda Foster (website: amelonumc.com) for these ministries. 

 
 
 

Teaching Little Christians Preschool 
 

(434) 929-2880 
 
 
 

 This summer has raced by quickly for us at TLC. Our school age students have enjoyed being little 
scientists all summer.  They have made rockets, dinosaur models, had a visit from a local magician and 
enjoyed a visit to Generation Connector.  Our preschoolers have been studying sea creatures, painting sea 
shells, splash days, and trying out some science as well.  Our children love vinegar and baking soda.  It 
makes great volcanoes, rockets, elephant toothpaste and much more. 
  TLC has been getting to know Pastor Mark. He plays ball with the children in the gym and comes 
over to the TLC wing frequently to say hello to students and staff.  He joined us for chapel and has had 
prayers with staff and children.  We are looking forward to working with our new pastor.  
 Chapel this summer included celebrating our freedom to worship God and to recognize how blessed 
we are to be Americans.  We started a unit on the creation story which will carry us to the end of the sum-
mer. 
 Our Parent/Teacher meeting will be Thursday, August 23 at 7:00 p.m. in the church sanctuary.   
TLC’s Preschool will be closed Friday, August 24 for a staff workday, however, our school age Before & 
After Program will remain open for before and after school care that day. TLC’s academic year begins 
Monday, August 27. We have openings for potty trained three year olds. TLC also has openings for school 
age children for the Before and After Program.  TLC serves Elon and Amelon Elementary Schools. For 
more information call (434) 929-2880 or e-mail tlcdirector@amelonumc.com or like us on Facebook. 
 TLC will be closed for Labor Day on September 3. 
                Blessings, 
                Teresa Loving, TLC  



 

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS  
 

1 Malinda Pentecost 
 Jennifer Morcom 
  Taylor Cassidy 
  James Michael Casto 
 

3 Sue Bradshaw 
 

5 Trudy Beard 
 
6 Amanda Tomlin 

 
7 Sharon Tabor 
 
8 John Bullington  
  Ben Miller 
 
9 Shirley Lipscomb 
  Amanda Cunningham 
 
10 Taylor Carney 
 
11 Dawn Clapp 
 Beth Tinsley 
 
12 Elva Banton 
 Makayla Gravette 
 
13 Edna Pugh 
  Sandra Moss 
 
14 Andy Hardy 
 
15 Lori Star Lockhart 
 
16 Barbara Duff Thomas 
 
17 Diann Woolridge 
  Kourtney Price 
 
18 Marilyn Mathews 
      Clayton Wright 
 
19 Debbie Foster 
 
20 Charlie Staples 
  Mary Bryant Elder 
 
21 Ruth Story 
 
24 Larson Clay Tomlin 
 
27  Lawrence Cooper 
 Rita Johnson 
 Bill Kitusky 
 
29 Mike Cheverton 
 
30 Winston Lee 
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Financial Report  
January - June 2018 
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August Counter Schedule: 
  
  
       

Monday, August 6 
Mike Ogden & Linda Foster 

 

Monday, August 13 
Bob Taylor & Dot Freeman 

  

Monday, August 20 
Becky Woody & Sandra Moss 

 

Monday, August 27 
Becky Woody & Dot Freeman 

 

Amelon UMC served dinner at Park View Mission on July 
25.  Nineteen people, including 4 new volunteers, went to serve 
the 125 people who were fed.  For the first time in the ten years 
that we have served there, no food was left over—a very good 
thing. This may have been some folks only hot meal that week.   

 

Please see the church bulletin boards for more information about 
church and community activities and our involvement locally 

and throughout the world. 
+   +   +   +   +   +   + 

The next church newsletter is scheduled for September.  Please 
submit information to the church office by Tuesday, August 21.  

Lynchburg District of the United Methodist Church 
*District Conference: September 16, 3-6 p.m. at Amelon UMC 
*Lynchburg District Lay Servant Training :  October 19-20 

Amelon’s Music Ministry  
     Summer can be a time for vacations and relaxation, a time to re-
fresh one’s batteries. It invokes memories of being outdoors, of hav-
ing picnics and barbecues. For the choir, we can keep the robes hung 
up in the closet and dress a bit more relaxed, but as August ap-
proaches, we continue the wonderful tradition of preparing our music 
for the Union Service, one of singing and worship. 
     This year the combined churches will gather at Randolph Memo-
rial Baptist Church, rehearsing for two nights and enjoying the fel-
lowship of each other. The concert will take place Sunday evening, 
August 26th at 7 p.m.  Please come out and be inspired by the many 
voices as we present music both new and old. It is not often that 
church congregations can enjoy and be moved by this many singers 
and to experience it, you simply have to be there. 

Virginia Conference Bishop’s Convocation on Prayer: Both 
laity and clergy are invited to attend the Bishop’s Convocation 
on Prayer on Saturday, September 15, 2018. The event will be 
held at Reveille UMC, 4200 Cary Street Road, Richmond, VA 
23221. The registration cost is $10 and includes lunch. Dead-
line to register is September 8. Contact Marc Brown for ques-
tions at MarcBrown@vaumc.org.  
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Emanuel Youth Mission  
Taura, El Salvador 
Central America 
 
HELP! We need your help! The 
EYM mission clean water system 
in Taura that has delivered clean 
water to the impoverished rural 
people since 2009 is in jeopardy. 
Recently, government officials 
have said we must meet the   
standard requirements for big 
businesses that sell clean water in 
order to have a permit even 
though we are a non-profit charity, 
not a business. This means many 
upgrades, building new rooms,  
inspection certificates of all kinds, 
weekly testing in a lab in the   
capital city, and tax on every bottle 
of clean water. Please pray and 
donate to help us through this 
process. We need your help!  

 

https://www.facebook.com/
EmanuelYouthMissionElSalvador/  

John and Jonna Clarkson 
P.O. Box 582 

Lovingston, VA 22949 

 
 

Food Kitchens & Food Warehouse 
Serving Amherst County, Virginia 

 
Food Kitchens serving a Free Meal 

11:50 a.m.- 12:20 p.m. 
Wednesdays, Madison Heights: Madison Heights Baptist Church 

Thursdays, Town of Amherst: Ascension Episcopal Church 
 

Food Warehouse 
1st and 3rd Saturdays, 9 a.m.-noon 

151 Mitchell Bell Rd.,  
off Rt. 130 West, just past Dillard Rd. 

 
Neighbors Helping Neighbors 

PO Box 1015, Madison Heights, VA 24572 
434-226-0019 

 
www. NHNamherst.org     Neighbors4amherst@gmail.com 

/www.facebook.com/nhnamherst/ 
 

NHN welcomes Volunteers, Food Donations,  
and Financial Contributions, which are tax deductible 

 
NOURISH          EDUCATE          ADVOCATE 

UPLIFT          UNDERSTAND 
 

Proverbs 22:9 



 

Amelon United Methodist Church 
220 Amelon Expressway 

P.O. Box 739 
Madison Heights, VA 24572 

Tel: 434-929-3200 
E-mail: office@amelonumc.com 
Website: www.amelonumc.com 
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Non-Profit 

U.S. Postage 
PAID 

Madison Heights, VA 
Permit No. 6 

 

SUNDAY WORSHIP SCHEDULE: 
 

  9:00 AM  -  Worship Service 
9:45 AM  -  Sunday School 

10:53 AM  -  Worship Service 
 
 
 
 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 
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COME AND JOIN US ! 
 


